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A Parent Teacher Meeting plays a crucial role in enhancing a student’s career. It is improved academic performance of 

students. PTMs help identify areas where students need improvement, and teachers can provide guidance on how to address 

these areas. When parents and teachers work together, students are more likely to feel motivated and supported in their 

academic endeavors. And PTMs help students set realistic goals and develop strategies to achieve them. 

PTMs encourage parents to take an active role in their child's education, which can lead to better academic outcomes in 

addition, PTMs provide an opportunity for parents to learn about institution policies, procedures, and expectations. 

PTMs help teachers understand the individual needs and challenges of their students, which facilitates open communication 

between teachers and parents, which can lead to better collaboration and support for students. PTMs can increase parental 

support for teachers, which can lead to a more positive and productive learning environment. 

Hence, The MITS management scheduled the Parent-Teacher Meeting on 15.03.2025 AN. 

The Meeting was stared sharply by 02.15 p.m. with introduction about the Parent-Teacher Meeting by Dr. K. Lakshmidevi, 

Ass. Professor of English. Dr. Lakshmi invited Addl. I B. Tech Coordinator (Che) – Dr. Suresh Chimata, Addl. I B. Tech 

Coordinator (Phy)– Dr. Jagadeesh Babu B, I B. Tech Coordinator (Phy)– Dr. Subbarao A, I B. Tech Coordinator (Che) – Dr. 

K. Chandramohan , HoD - Chemistry Department: Dr. Renjith Bhaskaran, HoD - English & F.L. Department - Dr. P. Athahar, 

HoD - Physics Department - Dr. M. Chandra Sekhar, HoD – Dept. of EEE - Dr. A. V. Pavan Kumar, HoD – Dept. of ECE - 

Dr. S. Rajasekaran, HoD – Dept. of CSE (AI-ML) - Dr. S. Padma, HoD – Dept. of CSE  - Dr. M. Sreedevi, Vice-Principal 

Academics – Dr. P. Ramanathan and a parent with student for the lightening the lamp. 

 

 
  

Dr. Laksmi invited Miss Lohitha and Miss Maneesha of I B. Tech CSE students on to the Dias to sing the invocation song. 

Dr. Sridevi, Head, Dept. of CSE, addressed the gathering that CSE department is full of talented faculty, enriched facilities, 

and doing good for the students. CSE also helping the students through code-tantra and other technical activities. She advised 

the parents to motivate their wards to utilise the opportunities.  

 

Dr. A. V. Pavan Kumar, Head, Dept. of EEE, emphasized the parents and students about the regularity of the classes. Dr. 

Pavan explained about the current situation of AI technologies, and he insisted that the students develop the skills on AI, and 

he mentioned that, who can develop AI technology only will get the opportunities in the future. 

  

Dr. Rajasekaran S, Head, Dept. of ECE messaged to all the parents that ECE is the well-established department and advised 

the parents to motivate their wards to utilize the opportunities to be in the greater heights. 



 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

Dr. K. Chandramohan, Coordinator – I B Tech (Chemistry Stream), addressed the gathering about the importance of Parent-

Teacher Meeting. He suggested to the parents that the parents should understand their wards mental condition and support 

them accordingly. He conveyed to the parents that, even though the students' committed mistakes, the mentor and parents 

must support the students to bring into the right track. On seeing the problems of students from parent’s end, they are too 

small but from the student end they thought that those are very difficult and falling in mental ill easily. Hence, Dr. Chandra 

suggested the parent to observe the students regularly, talk with them regularly and support accordingly.  He informed the 

parents that MITS management supporting the student to facilitate the busses by 6.00 p.m., 7.00 p.m. and 8.00 p.m. for the 

students who are utilizing library and Lab facility after the class work. 

 

Dr. Athahar P, Head of English and FL department requested the parents to support the students with Emotional& 

Motivational, Financial support by maintaining the communication with teachers. She explained that English and Foreign 

Languages has been helping the students to grab the opportunities in abroad and MNCs. 

 

Dr. Ramanathan, Vice-Principal Academics, gave the presidential address to the gathering. He emphasized the parents to 

monitor their wards’ attendance regularly and they should maintain more than 75% of attendance to appear for the end 

semester examinations. He conveyed to the parents that MITS Training and Placement cell is working to enhance the skills 

of the students to grab the opportunities in MNCs. Hence, he requested the parents to make sure of the students’ presence in 

T&P activities.  Dr. Ramanathan told that students must give priority for the foreign Languages which make easy to place in 

abroad. 

 

Dr. Suresh Chimata proposed a vote of thanks, and the Parent – Teacher interaction continued into the classrooms after the 

Bio-Break. 

  

The I B Tech Office staff, Mentors and Class teachers’ efforts, HoDs cooperation to the program are highly appreciable. 
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